
School newsletter - Thursday 20th march 2025

Last week our grade three and five students commenced the National Assessment Program–Literacy and
Numeracy (NAPLAN). This assessment is an everyday part of the school calendar. NAPLAN tests skills in Literacy
and Numeracy that are developed over time through the school curriculum such as reading, writing, spelling and
numeracy. 
NAPLAN is made up of online tests in the four areas of: • Reading • Writing • Language Conventions (spelling,
grammar & punctuation) • Numeracy. 
I am confident that our students have given their best effort with these assessments. These tests will give us
some information about each students learning and will be part of our triangulation of data that informs our
assessments of student learning. There are also many things that can’t be measured on a test, such as
persistence, social skills, behaviours, leadership and creativity!  These assessments just add to the big picture of
every child.
Well done to our students who were calm, the majority arrived on time which was fabulous and we had very few
absences which certainly assisted. Thank you parents for helping us to support your child to do their best.

Harmony Day
Tomorrow we are celebrating Harmony Day.
Everyone is encouraged to wear a
traditional/cultural dress or a touch of
orange to represent the colour of harmony. 
Students will be sharing their Family Suitcase
with their class and discussing their family
traditions.

Easter Raffle and
Bonnet Parade 

Thank you to all the families
supporting our East Raffle with
donations and purchase of tickets.
We have had a great response of
donations are still seeking more. The
more we get, the more prizes we
can offer. We like to have 3 prizes
per classroom and at least 3 major
raffle prizes whole school.
Donations for the Easter raffle, can
include chocolate eggs or Easter
themed products. Please drop your
donations into the Office. The raffle
will be drawn at our final term
assembly on Friday 4 April
 from 9:00am. 

Arrive on time for learning time: Please remember, learning time begins at 8.45am sharp. Literacy is first
up and we don’t want our students missing important learning time.
Please do your best to have your child in their classroom from 8.35am which is settling in and
organisation time. 
Please ensure all parents/carers have left the classroom by 8.45am for learning to begin. Teachers cannot
have conversations beyond this time as they are busy supervising students and running learning sessions.

Support The ANZAC Day Appeal 
As ANZAC Day approaches, our school is proud to support the
ANZAC Day Appeal, an important initiative that raises funds to

assist veterans and their families. By purchasing an ANZAC
badge or making a donation, you are helping those who have
served our country and ensuring they receive the care and

support they deserve. We encourage our school community to
get involved by supporting this appeal and taking a moment to
reflect on the sacrifices made by our servicemen and women.
Badges will be available for purchase at the front Office from

next week until Friday 4 April. Our annual school ANZAC Day
service will be held on Thursday 24th April here at the school

beginning at 10am. We hope you can join us.

Please take note that 
Friday 4 April is the last day

of Term One, students will be
dismissed at 2:30pm.

Honouring Our  ANZACs 



IMPORTANT DATES

SIBLING ENROLMENTS
We are enrolling our siblings now for Prep 2026 

We ask all families who have a child starting Prep in 2026  to complete an enrolment form as soon as possible and hand it to the office
for processing. 
We are receiving  new family enquiries already, and want to ensure our current families are enrolled as soon as we can. 
Please ring the office on 9789 0077 if you have any queries about enrolment. Tour dates can be found on the last page of this
newsletter on our Prep 2026 flyer.

TERM  2
School resumes for Term 2 on TUESDAY 22ND APRIL

Tuesday 22nd April
Smile Squad on Site this week & the next

Thursday 24th April
ANZAC Service from 10am.

Friday 25th April
ANZAC day Public Holiday

Monday 5th May
School Photo Day

Friday 23rd May 
Curriculum Day / Student Free Day

Friday 21st March
Whole School Assembly 9am
Harmony Day
Monday 24th March
Bike Ed - Seniors - Community ride
Tuesday 25th March
Bike Ed - Year 4 - Community ride
Wednesday 26th March
Divisional Swimming
School Council
Friday 28th March
Summer Lightning Prem (Seniors)
Module Assemblies
Monday 31st March
Middle Swimming (31/3 - 4/4)
Friday 4th April
Whole School Assembly, including our Easter Bonnet Parade
Last Day of Term 1 - 2.30pm finish

LATE ARRIVAL & EARLY LEAVE  

Students arriving to school after 8.45am must be signed in by a parent/guardian via the school office. Any
student arriving to school late without a parent will be marked 
as an unexplained lateness on their attendance record.

 All absences require a valid explanation  from parents/guardians.
 

Term Dates 2025
Term 1:  28th January 
(students commence 29th January, Preps 30th
January) 
- 4th April
Term 2 :  22nd April - 4th July
Friday 23rd May - Curriculum Day / Student Free Day
Term 3:  21st July - 19th September
Term 4 :  6th October - 19th December

TERM  1

SCHOOL PHOTOS 2025
Monday 5th May



At Kingsley Park Primary School,
we are proud to partner with State
Schools Relief and the Glasses for

Kids program to support our
students and families. Access to
quality, affordable uniforms and

essential vision care ensures that
every child has the opportunity to
thrive. Thank you, SSR & GFK, for

making a real difference in our
school community!

Glasses for Kids

Tuesday 25th March - ﻿2:30pm - ﻿In the library

Thank you to those parents who have expressed an interest in
being involved with the KP Group 2025. 

Our first meeting will be held next Tuesday, 25th March, in the
library. We hope many of you can join us.



Easter Raffle &
Hot  Cross Bun Reminders

Your child will  receive their  challenge user

name and password before the end of term.

This should be kept in their school diary / Book

Bag. 

Most books can be found in our school library or

in Reading Eggs or on Epic. The below link

provides a long list of challenge books to

choose from

https://vprc.eduweb.vic.gov.au/searchbooklist

We hope to see lots of students take part in

the Premiers’ reading Challenge and continue

their love of reading and achievement in

reading.

The Premiers’ Reading Challenge is open for 2025 and runs until

the 5th of September.

During the Premiers’ Reading Challenge students are

encouraged to read 30 books to receive their certificate. 

Students in Prep - 2 will be reading challenge books as a class

and these will be added by their class teacher. 

Students in Years 3-6 will receive a login; they can add their own

books and teachers will also add any books read as a class. 

HAPPY READING!



Our Year 4 students have been working hard this term, crafting engaging
narratives and refining their writing skills. They have focused on

uplevelling their language. In addition, students have been practising
writing dialogue using correct punctuation to show speech.

“Would you like a ride

on our broom?” the

witches cackled loudly

with a smile. 

Josh  M23

“Mmm! Smells like
buttery goodness,”
exclaimed Amber

joyfully, placing the
butter cake on the

wooden table. 
Adelaide M20

“Mwahaha!” cackledthe evil lady as shebrewed a weird potion.Isobel M22. 

YEAR 4

“Ugh!” said Josh as he lay
down in boredom on the
cold, hard marble floor. 

James M20

“Come back here, you
overgrown tadpole!” yelled

the witch as she ran
towards the frog. 

Marshall M22.

Screech! went the

swing as the howling

wind pushed it

forward angrily. 

Aliyah M23



YEAR 4

We have been working hard to develop our
understanding of place value, including renaming

and rounding numbers to the nearest 10, 100
and 1 000. 

It was fun creating our
own mini story and
writing dialogue for

our characters.

 I enjoyed drawing my
setting and writing

what my characters
said.

Kora M20 

Cooper M23

Millie and Sophie M23



YEAR 3

Year 3 students have been participating in some incredible learning experiences. 
Some of these have included creating sentences with different types of 

verbs- object, sensory, thought, emotion, voice and movement. 
Here are some examples:

OBJECT: The table burned in the fire. By Isaac M5
SENSORY: I am going to eat this chicken.  By Ciarra  M5

THOUGHT: Harper dreams of seeing Billie Eilish.  By Ava M5
EMOTION: He was smiling at my sentence. By Charlie B  M5

VOICE: She whistled a song at assembly.  By Nashami M5
MOVEMENT: At my dance, I dropped my club.  By Anabelle M5

Our students have also been investigating multiplication and building their 
understanding of how it can be represented as groups, an array, repeated addition and 
skip counting. They have also created some terrific ‘think’ boards to show their thinking.

Darcy (M6) learned a great deal about the
different food groups in this sorting

activity. Looks great Darcy!!

SURPRISE!! We really enjoyed making these wonderful ‘egg
invitations’ to our parents, for our upcoming Easter Bonnet

Parade. Great job Michaela (M6)!

In the lead up to Harmony Day, Hunta (M6) gave us a fascinating show
and tell about his Papa, who served in the Royal Australian Navy!



FOUNDATION 
STEM

This term our Foundation students have been using their engineering skills to pose questions, make predictions, solve

problems, think critically and make decisions while constructing different structures from fairy tales. They have been using

everyday materials such as cups, icy-pole sticks, pegs, Lego, cardboard tubes, straws etc. to build towers, bridges and the

3 Little Pigs’ houses. We even had a visit from the Big Bad Wolf (a hairdryer with a wolf mask) who tried to blow down their

houses! The squeals of excitement when the wolf tried to blow down their houses was delightful. We will be making a trap

to catch that cheeky Gingerbread Man this week. 

BRIDGES FOR THE 3 BILLY GOATS GRUFF

mRS FILLIS



FOUNDATION 
STEM

3 Little Pigs Houses made from Straw, 
Sticks and Bricks and our visit from The Big Bad Wolf

mRS FILLIS



FOUNDATION 
STEM

OUR TALL TOWERS

mRS FILLIS



JUNIOR STEMJUNIOR STEM
The Year 1 and 2s have been learning about different materials and
which of these materials certain objects are made from. They have
been investigating if objects can change shape by BENDING, TWISTING,
STRETCHING or SQUASHING. They’ve roved around different stations to
discover what they could do with different materials such as foil,
wool, tissue, playdough, fabric and paper. This week they also looked
at a range of objects such as rocks, icy-pole sticks, straws, monkey
noodles, bouncy balls, corks, sponges and hair ties to see if they could
recognise what that object was made from and then investigated
whether these objects could BEND, STRETCH, TWIST or SQUASH.

MRS FILLISMRS FILLIS



JUNIOR STEMJUNIOR STEM

The Juniors have also been thinking about how the materials used
in buildings and shelters are suited to the local environment. We
looked at a range of traditional shelters from around the world
and then used a variety of materials such as Duplo (instead of
bricks), icy-pole sticks (instead of logs of wood), rocks, cardboard,
string, etc. As you can see, we had some pretty awesome shelters!

MRS FILLISMRS FILLIS



in the Middle School 

This term in STEM, our Middle students have become Geologists!
They have compared landform areas to explain where the rocks

and fossils come from; such as sedimentary, igneous and
metamorphic rocks. 

with Ms Reed

igneous sedimentary metamorphic



This term in STEM, our Senior students have become
Volcanologists. They have learned how volcanos are made and

how they erupt using a force of energy from the Earth’s core and
how eruptions impact on the surrounding lands.  

in the Senior School 
with Ms Reed



KPPS Expectations and behaviour responses

These are the 3 key expectations that we expect all students to follow at all times. Whilst we still have our
core school Values of; Excellence, Respect, Resilience, Cooperation and Community these are all
encompassed in our 3 key expectations.

Our key focus is on recognising the positive behaviours that we see across the school however, when we
see behaviours that go against our expectations, we follow a 5 step process.
 
Steps that are followed that include; 
Remind - a quick positive reminder of the behaviours we like to see; RESTATE- restate the behaviours
expected if they continue to occur; RELOCATE - this may include relocating to a different space within the
room while a child thinks about their behaviours, even moving tables to cease the chatter between
friends; REMOVE - means the child may need to be moved from the room to regulate, sometimes this is to
another room to complete their work or to the office if the behaviours warrant further discussion; REPAIR -
this is a restorative conversation between affected parties to repair the relationship and continue the
focus on mutual respect.

It is important for parents to be in alignment with our school expectations to help us endorse and
promote our values to ensure a positive learning climate for all.

We ask you to read through our Matrix below and provide any feedback or additional thoughts.



www.teamkids.com.au

1300 035 000

Click here to watCH our video!March 1st
River M (J11)

March 2nd
Emilia H (P17)

Ivy S (M23)

March 3rd
CJ S (M6)

March 5th
Isla W (P17)

March 6th
Layla E (J10)

Zoe V (S2)

March 7th
Ollie Mc (J10)

March 9th
Hunter J (J9)

March 11th
Esther C (J12)

March 12th
Acey ST (J9)

March 14th
Sienna H (S2)

March 15th
Elvis G

March 16th
Aria C (M6)

March 17th
Myles M (J11)

March 18th
Sienna S (J13)

Ruby T (S2)

March 20th
Mackenzie H (S4)

March 21st
Cora W (P18)

March 22nd
Elroy L (J10)

March 24th
Coco G (P17)

Eliana W (M6)

March 25th
Eddie B (J10)

March 26th
Amelia K (S4)

March 27th
Penny DS (J10)
Savannah G (S2)

March 28th
Indi S (M22)

March 29th
Isla M (M20)

March 31st
Neive A (M5)

Jaxon (S3)
Charlee M (S3)

http://www.teamkids.com.au/
https://vimeo.com/1046625522?share=copy


STUDENT AWARDS

 WEEK  5
Nikita (M5)
For being a sensational learner, listening and
participating at all times  so you can always do
your very best. You are a wonderful role model!

Eliana W (M6)
For having the courage to power on and stay at
school even though she felt unwell. What a
trooper!!

Oscar B (M20)
For demonstrating excellence in everything you
do. Your kindness, respect and fantastic effort in
learning make you a true role model. You are a
Kingsley Kid Superstar, keep shining bright!

Indi S (M22)
For being an all-round supterstar! You always try
your hardest, show kindness to all and are a true
Kingsley Kid. Well Done!

Liam W (M23)
For having such a fabulous start to Year 4. You
consistently demonstrate our Kingsley Park
values and I am so proud of you. Thanks for being
a great Kingsley Kid!

Jordy K (S1)
For being a respectful, friendly and supportive
member of S1. Thanks for setting a great
example. Congratulations Jordy!!!

Holly M (S2)
For her amazingly gruesome narrative, your
dedication to "show don't tell" and using the 5
senses left your readers feeling all sorts of
emotions! Well done Holly!

Mayeni L (S3)
For being a friendly, hard working and positive
member of S3. Well done on making a great start
to Year 5!

Violet O (S4)
For being a fantastic representative at the
Frankston District Swimming Trials. Awesome
individual freestyle, backstroke and team relay
swimming performances with pride and
enthusiasm.

 WEEK  6 - SPECIALIST AWARDS
STEM Harley (M5)
For having an excellent attitude when completing
work in STEM. Keep up your fantastic efforts.

STEM Levi M (J9)
For focusing well during Maths Problem Solving
and doing his best to solve problems. Keep up
with this excellent attitude.

STEM Harry G (J13)
For using different materials to build a
spectacular structure in STEM this week. What a
superstar! 

STEM Gigi D (J9)
For doing a fantastic job investigating how
different materials can bend, stretch, twist and
squash. 

AUSLAN Lincoln (S1)
For demonstrating excellence in learning
fingerspelling and animal signs in Auslan.

AUSLAN Lexi B (S3)
For giving it a go and making great progress in
Auslan this term. Keep up the fantastic work Lexi!

AUSLAN Evie T (M5)
For giving fingerspelling and animal signs a go in
Auslan this week and doing an amazing job!

AUSLAN Bille G (M20)
For giving her best effort every week in learning
Auslan. Keep up the excellent work Billie!

CHESS CLUB (Ms Reed) Harper D (M23)
for beating Ms Reed in CHESS by working hard to
improve her skills. An excellent achievement
Harper



STUDENT AWARDS

 WEEK  6
Jake R (P16)
For trying so hard to cut out you number craft
pieces. You asked for help but gave it a go and
realised you could do it by yourself! Well done!

Akira S (P17)
For trying her hardest during our writing
sessions. I love how much you tried to stretch
out the sounds in the words. Well done Akira!

Elsa T (P18)
For not giving up when cutting out the tricky zig
zag shape on your crown. I was so proud of you!

Ryzin M (J8)

Gigi D (J9)
For showing persistence when writing your
recount of swimming week. I loved how you took
my feedback onboard to improve your writing. I
am so proud of you!

Elroy L (J10)
For persisting in our writing recount this week.
You worked so hard to spell unfamiliar words and
never gave up when faced with challenges. I am
so proud of you!

Sersha H (J11)
For making the most of swimming and all learning
opportunities at school. You overcome any
challenges with your growth mindset. Fabulous
effort Sersha.

Eve J (J12)
For showing wonderful resilience this week  and
bouncing back after hurting herself. You're so
strong Eve, well done! 

Ava C (J13)
For your resilience and dedication during
swimming week! You are a great example of hard
work and a positive attitude.

Juz VS (M5)
For showing outstanding effort when writing your
persuasive text in class. Your growth mindset is
amazing!

Sofia R (M20)
For her dedication to learning, especially
showing both resilience and persistence during
our writing sessions. Keep up the focus and your
stellar attitude!

Marshall L (M22)
For settling in so well to grade 4. Your
persistence and ability to recognise your
emotions during a challenge is incredible. I'm so
proud of you!

Abby H (M23)
For always demonstrating persistence and a
growth mindset, working hard to overcome
challenges with a positive attitude. Your
dedication to learning continues to set a great
example for everyone. I am so proud of you,
Abby!

Matas P (S1)
Your dedication to learning and your resilience in
overcoming challenges, both in and out of the
classroom, are truly commendable. Well done,
Matas! You are an outstanding student!

Koa B (S2)
For your persistence and resilience in Maths. You
have worked hard to overcome challenges when
adding and subtracting decimals and your hard
work has paid off. Well done superstar!

April C (S3)
For working hard during our persuasive writing
sessions this week, Your arguments were
awesome! Well done!

Lucas H (S4)
For his persistence, resilience and being able to
'Bounce Back' when completing complex Maths
investigations or competitive Blooket challenges.
Great attitude Lucas.





Madagacar The Musical is coming to
the Frankston Arts Centre in the
upcoming April school holidays!

CLICK HERE TO 
BOOK NOW 

https://artscentre.frankston.vic.gov.au/Whats-On/Search-All-Events/Madagascar-The-Musical
https://artscentre.frankston.vic.gov.au/Whats-On/Search-All-Events/Madagascar-The-Musical
https://artscentre.frankston.vic.gov.au/Whats-On/Search-All-Events/Madagascar-The-Musical
https://artscentre.frankston.vic.gov.au/Whats-On/Search-All-Events/Madagascar-The-Musical


SCHOOL HOLIDAY IDEAS

CLICK HERE FOR MORE JURASSIC INFORMATION!

If you’re not familiar with Moonlit Sanctuary, we’re a wildlife conservation park in
Pearcedale where visitors can see Australia’s amazing native animals and learn about their
conservation. It’s all about helping people connect with wildlife and understand why
protecting them is so important. 

Our School Holiday Programs are a real highlight. Run by our Education Officers, they’re
packed with hands-on activities, animal encounters, and loads of fun. Kids get to learn
about conservation and how to care for native wildlife in an engaging and interactive way. 

MOONLIT SANCTUARY

https://www.jurassicunearthedlive.com.au/?utm_campaign=7a114ce4-7584-4d32-9481-cf0353472f4a&utm_source=so&utm_medium=mail&cid=1b461cef-1f53-4667-b1cb-dae7376e29ca




The Kingsley Parents Group (KPG) is a
very important group within our
community. Interested parents, carers,
grandparents and friends try to meet once
each month and are always welcoming new
friends to join.

The KPG are a communication link 
between the community as a whole and the
school. 

The KPG is a social body, 
bringing together the parents of the school 
in social activities, to connect and chat and 
get to know familiar faces. 

The KPG has a fundraising role.
Under its umbrella comes various
fundraising opportunities and activities
such as Easter Raffles, Mother’s Day and
Father’s Day stalls and of course the ever
popular sausage sizzles!

2025

It’s a great way to meet other
parents or catch up with a
friend!

Your child will LOVE seeing you
involved at school and as part of
all the exciting events we have!

You will be demonstrating to
your child that you value their
school, education and community
– a key ingredient for student
success!

Great role modelling for your
child – there is always time to
help out!

Volunteering is great for your
mind and body (google it!) and
gives you a warm fuzzy feeling!

The Kingsley 
Parents Group 

(KPG)

Why should I 
volunteer ?

Please consider volunteering, because
without you there is no KP Group

 ...... but with you, 
we can all achieve so much! 

Please contact the school office if you would like to know more!
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Enrolment applications for Prep 2026  must be
received  by Friday 25th July 2025

Thursday 1st May
Tuesday 6th May
Wednesday 14th May
Tuesday 20th May
Monday 26th May

All tours commence at 9am from the school office.

Please contact the school office  on 9789 0077 
to book your school tour, alternately an email enquiry 
can be sent to: kingsley.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Outstanding synthetic phonics
program

Engaging hands on maths learning

Strong focus on student
wellbeing

Large open grounds  amongst a
beautiful natural environment

Highly successful Prep transition
program, preparing for a happy
and exciting start to school!

SCHOOL TOUR DATES - Term 2

Please visit our school website at
KPPS School Enrolment Information 

for additional enrolment
information

Tour dates for Term 1 are now at capacity. 
Please contact us to secure a date in term 2.

https://www.kingsleypark.vic.edu.au/page/183/Enrolment
https://www.kingsleypark.vic.edu.au/page/183/Enrolment

